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The Carmichael Elks Golf Club members met at the Lodge on Thursday, January 13th to discuss club business and upcoming events.  
President Bill Bethell started the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed all in attendance.   We have had on and off wind, rain 
and super cold mornings for most of January and February.  Fortunately our first tournament was dry and while we had to wait for the ice to 
melt on the greens, it was a joy to be out playing golf again.  Vice President Kristi Ernst was recently successful in scheduling both of our 
annual golf club events with the Lodge: the Annual Picnic on Saturday, August 30th and our Annual Awards Dinner on Saturday, 
December 6th.  Make sure you mark you calendars for both events.  Tournament Chair Georgia Lipphardt explained our February 
tournament will also be held at Antelope Greens on February 24th, giving all players another chance to tune up their short game on this low par 
course. Results of that tournament will be announced in next month’s newsletter. This month we will bring out our drivers when we play the two 
March tournaments that are scheduled for Ancil Hoffman on 3/17/25 and Mather Golf Course on 3/31/25.  Signups were taken for these 
tournaments.  We then moved to the results of our first 2025 tournament.   
 
Director Bill Bethell presented the results of the Antelope Greens Tournament, held on 1/20/25.  We had a 30 minute delay in starting, 
waiting for the ice on several greens to melt away.  We had a great showing as all players were anxious to get back playing golf, resulting in 
Four Flights of winners.  Check out these low scores! 
 
 A Flight   Net B Flight  Net C Flight  Net D Flight  Net   
Lee Marshall  57 Dennis Dunn  52 Stan Morrison 53 Geo Lipphardt 52 
Brian Pierce  59 Don Anido  54 Richard Zibull 57 Shawn Halford 56 
Ray Ernst  60 Jim Warrick  57 Sam Seaton  58 Larry Sikorski 59 
     
Closest to the PIn   Men   Distance  Women   Distance 
Hole # 7   Jim Miller  16’ 4”   Lynn Mahoney  45’ 3”   
Hole# 3   Allen Plimpton 6’ 10”   Polly Tics   Trumped 
 
Interest in joining the Golf Club?  Contact our president, Bill Bethell (619) 889-4142 or attend one of our monthly meetings, normally held on 
the first Thursday of each month at 7:00 pm at the Lodge.  Visitors are welcomed, come check us out.  Next meeting is set for March 6, 
2025.  Please remember to bring a can or box with no “soon-to-expire date” for the Lodge’s Food Bank.  Your contribution is needed! 

19th Hole Golf Club Report  
Carmichael Elks Golf Clubhouse 

Trustee Corner 
Brief Trustee Corner update this month. No major repairs to report. We will be getting gutter guards to help with drainage from the roof. Also, Ron 
Brown will be installing bars in the women’s bathroom stalls. Mike Hansen, Bingo Chair, discussed purchasing, from the Bingo Account, a pull tab 
machine. Lodge 6 currently has one and it brings in approximately $30,000 a year. This revenue will stay in the Bingo Account, but will allow us to 
increase their rent, which goes into our General Fund for paying our bills. I will keep you updated on the progress. 
 
Our 2025-2026 budget is getting underway and will be presented to members at the March 19th lodge business meeting. 
 
I want to thank you for your dues payments and continued support to Carmichael Elks 2103. BPOE, the Best People On Earth.  
You are very much appreciated. 
 
Theresa Goldsmith, Trustee 
Chairman of The Board 

Mather Golf 

Ancil Hoffman 


